
Minutes of McLean Rotary Club 2011-2012 Board of Directors Meeting

October 11, 2011

President Cherry Baumbusch called the meeting to order at 11:30 A.M.

The following officers and directors were present: Cherry Baumbusch, Jan Auerbach, Bob Rosenbaum, Steve Swift, Cecilia Ford, and Bob Hahne.

There was not a quorum present.

President’s Report

A member who has not been attending meetings of the Club has requested a twelve month leave of absence.  It was agreed that the Secretary should send him a letter requesting clarification whether he intends to attend McLean club meetings on a regular basis at the end of that time. Jan Auerbach agreed to draft the letter. 

Cherry announced that the club will vote on the bylaws at the October 18 meeting. There will be no speaker that day. After the vote, the rest of the time will be devoted to fellowship. 

Cherry said she would like to have a longer board meeting in early January in order to conduct a midyear assessment.

Cherry said that there is a need to print the club handbook for all members, and possibly the recently completed club history for new members. There are no funds earmarked for either project in the budget. She wants to discuss funding of them at the next meeting.

Cherry noted that Tamara Mitchell has left the club so we need to identify a new Community Service Chair. 

Service Committee Report – Steve Swift

Steve asked whether checks had been issued yet for the organizations whose funding had been approved last month. Jan said that Foundation President Todd Dempsey was meeting with Foundation Treasurer Bob Frank on October 11 and hoped to get the checks then.

Steve said he needed about 15 volunteers to help clean up Bryn Mawr Park as part of the county’s volunteer day on October 22. He will circulate a signup sheet at next week’s meeting.

Steve needs someone to work on the United Nations trip for high school students.

Steve mentioned another volunteer opportunity: to serve as helpers on Share trucks picking up donated furniture and delivering it to needy individuals. Because of other activities now, it was agreed to wait until the new year to raise this volunteer opportunity. 

RI Foundation Report – Bob Hahne

Bob raised a concern he has heard from some members that the club is being too strict in interpreting attendance rules and the club has lost some good members as a result. He believes that members who are in good financial standing and do some club service should be allowed to remain club members, even if they don’t attend meetings. Cherry agreed to make this issue an agenda item at the next meeting.

Bob asked to bring McLean High School students to the next club meeting to discuss Stop Hunger Now. Because of the program already scheduled that day, he was asked to bring the students on October 25 instead.  

Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at noon.

Respectfully submitted,

Jan Auerbach

Acting Secretary 
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